OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 23 September 2009
PROJECT- The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 28 September 2009
Description of the problem- The project would like to take T3 out of service on 29 September.  T3 connects units 5-8.  Units 7 and 8 are already out of service.  Unit 5 is a priority unit with an operating sluice gate.  
This outage has been scheduled for this time of year to take advantage of the need for fewer turbines due to the low river flows.
Type of outage required- Units 5 and 6 will be out of service.  
Impact on facility operation- U5 is a priority unit with an operating sluice gate over it.  The unit will be out of service, the sluice gate will remain open.
Length of time for repairs- 0600 until 1100 on 29 September.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Project Fisheries does not feel there would be significant impacts to fish passage.  The peak of the juvenile migration has passed and the unit outage is only five hours.  

In addition, priority units 1 and 18 will remain in service, with open sluice gates during this outage.  All sluice gates will remain open.
Comments from agencies- no comments received.
Final results- work proceeded as coordinated.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

